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WBSD COVID-19 Health Update — October 27, 2020
Dear West Bloomfield families,

| am writing to update you regarding the latest positive COVID-19 cases in the West Bloomfield School
District. Details related to each case are listed below:

e West Bloomfield Middle School student - Positive
e Oakland Early College student - Positive

These cases have been reported to the Oakland County Health Division. The OCHD will conduct a
detailed case investigation and identify individuals who have been in close contact with the affected
individuals.

We will continue to follow all of the safety protocols in our Return to Learn plan to keep students, staff and
families safe. We will continue to notify our families as cases are reported.

As a reminder to families, if your child is sick, has been exposed to a confirmed, or probable case of
COVID or anyone in your family is awaiting test results, please do not allow them to attend school
activities, programs, or athletics. If you or anyone in your household has COVID-19 symptoms, please
contact your health professional or Nurse on Call at (800) 848-5533.

Families should also be aware of the “Safe for School” Hotline set up by Oakland County. This
telephone screening resource is available to assist parents in pre-screening and identifying a potential
illness in children prior to entering school. All screenings are conducted by healthcare professionals.
Hotline staff can help answer questions about COVID-19 symptoms, the need for testing, and what is
considered high-risk.

e COST: No cost for parents/guardians of Oakland County school-aged children
e WHEN: 5:00 AM — 8:00 AM | Monday through Friday | October 12 - December 30, 2020
o CALL: (248) 551-4242

Please continue to follow all COVID-19 health and safety recommendations from the Oakland County
Health Division and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC):

¢ Cleaning your hands often, either with soap and water for 20 seconds or a hand sanitizer that
contains at least 60% alcohol.

Avoiding close contact with people who are sick.

Putting distance between yourself and other people (at least 6 feet).

Covering your mouth and nose with a cloth face covering when around others.

Cleaning and disinfecting frequently-touched objects and surfaces daily.

Please look after yourselves and one another. Mask Up, Stay Safe, Save Lives.
Sincerely,

Dr. Gerald Hill, Superintendent
West Bloomfield School District



